Re:UPDATE: Rite for the Blessing of a Child in the Womb
Dear Directors:

The “Rite for the Blessing of a Child in the Wohitas been approved for use in the dioceses of
the United States in both English and SpanisbesMay. The blessing osted online as a color
PDF atwww.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activiséprayers/pro-life-blessings.cfamd is now

available in a booklet form (English and Spanigh)entually it will be included in future

editions of the Book of Blegsgs/Bendicional. A complimemacopy of the “Rite for the
Blessing of a Child in the Womb” will be mailéo you soon and additional copies may be
ordered through USCCB Publishing (Item no. 7-316) at
www.usccbpublishing.org/productdetails.cfm?sku=7-316

The blessing celebrates the gift of the childhie womb and includes prayers for the child, the
mother, the father, the family and the broacnmunity. The blessing originated when then-
Bishop Joseph Kurtz of Knoxville (now Archbishoplafuisville), at the request of one of his
parish priests, asked the USCCBmmittee on Pro-Life Aeovities whether a blessing existed for
a child in the womb. When none was found, the cdtemprepared a texhd submitted it to the
USCCB Committee on Divine Wdrg in March of 2008. It was approved by the full body of
bishops in November 2008, and then gerRome for editing and final approval.

Use

The blessing can be offered by priests (or dearwithin the context of the Mass as well as

outside of Mass. A shortened and adapted prayer card for family use at home will be released
shortly. We hope that you will encourage parishes to make use of the blessing more than once a
year so that all expectant pate might benefit. Possible dat® consider could include:

Respect Life Sunday, during Resp Life Month, during Adventear the Solemnity of the
Immaculate Conception (December 8), neardélebrations of Our Lady of Guadalupe

(December 12), during the Christmas Season, thea$olemnity of the Annunciation of the

Lord, during May, on Mother’s Day, and other suitable times.

Pastoral Consider ations

1. While the Church celebrates and prays for the protection of children in the womb, she
also reaches out in love to those couplés wave lost children, as well as couples who
struggle in hope for a chilok who have received an adse prenatal diagnosis. In a
special way, we recognize that no matter hbarstheir time in this world, each child is
a gift to be loved and cherished. As ymomote the use of the blessing, please be
sensitive to those who have recently loshéd through abortion, miscarriage, or other
infant loss. Prayers for couples who are hggor the gift of a child, who have lost a
child, or those waiting to adopt can be includeding the prayers of the faithful or in the
homily.


http://www.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/prayers/pro-life-blessings.cfm
http://www.usccbpublishing.org/productdetails.cfm?sku=7-316

2. While the rite includes a special blessingrmthers, fathers and siblings, sensitivity
needs to be exercised in cases wherexipectant mother has been abandoned by the
father.

3. Those promoting events saunding the blessing have foundhélpful to advertise the
blessing using images, photos or sonograms. Please be aware that some may view the
use of sonograms as private medical informatather than as images of loved ones.

4. When the bishops created the rite for the bhggghey intentionallyestricted its use to
priests and deacons. Directors should ntdar to enthusiastiay people that the
blessing should never be used outside oftadofacilities, where some might attempt to
bless unborn children and their mothersheey head into the abortion facility.

Resour ces

We are attaching sample bulletin announcemearid prayers of the faithful which can be
modified as needed.

Feedback

We look forward to hearing howelblessing and prayers have besed. Please send us videos
or photos that you would allow &g highlight or distribute tprolife@usccb.orgMay God bless
you in your efforts to promote respect for human life!

Sincerely in Christ,

Tom Grenchik
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(Sample Bulletin Announcement)
Celebrating the Rite of the Blessing of the Child in the Womb

Join us in celebrating and praying for mothers, fathers, and families, and for children in
the womb. On Sunday, , the __ssMall include a special blessing

for unborn children and their expectant parents. We will also pray for couples who are
hoping for the gift of a child and for couplesio have suffered the loss of a child.

Please RSVP to at if yash to receive the blessing.

(Sample Prayers of the Faithful)

Celebrant:
Let us present our prayers through Jesus, ahtland our Life, who dis us his brothers
and sisters, as we respah “Lord, hear our prayer.”

Lector:
1. For the Church commissioned to preadh glospel: may its response to the Gospel
call always echo Mary’s “yesye pray to the Lord...

2. For leaders of nations working for peacefalutions to global conflict, and for our
elected officials entrusted with semgithe common good: may they serve with
respect and understanding anohrGod’s justice to allve pray to the Lord...

3. For all mothers and fathers who await thehoof a child, espeally those present
here today, and may the Lord prote¢tumlborn sons and daughters and bring them
to a safe deliveryye pray to the Lord...

4. For all married couples who are struggltogconceive a child, may the Lord grant
them peace as they trust in his wile pray to the Lord...

5. For all of us gathered here in worshipay we find inspiration in Mary’s trust to
surrender our lives to Christie pray to the Lord...

6. For those who have died, and those whewgrand mourn, especially parents who
have lost a child: may they find consolation in God’s promise ofigepray to the
Lord...

Celebrant:

O God of mercy,

who raised up the lowly and filled the hungry with good things,
be with us in our need,

so that in all that weo we may proclaim your goodness

and offer ourselves for your service.

We ask this through Christ our Lordsmen.



